SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP
7471 McCray Road
Fairview, PA 16415

Regular Meeting
July 19, 2018
7:00 P.M.

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at
7:00 P.M. on July 19, 2018 by Vice Chairman Peter Kraus, followed with the Pledge of
Allegiance.

Present: Supervisors Mark Gennuso, and Peter Kraus; Secretary-Treasurer Michelle
Barnes, Planning/Zoning Administrator James Cardman and Paul F. Burroughs,
Esquire, Quinn Law Firm

MINUTES:
Minutes of the July 5, 2018 Regular Meeting were approved on motion by Mr. Gennuso,
seconded by Mr. Kraus.

PAYMENT OF BILLS:
Unanimous approval was given for the payment of bills, per the list attached to the
agenda on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus.

PLANNING/ZONING REPORT:

Mr. Cardman, presented the rezoning request from Hanes Erie and the Supervisors
unanimously approved to request the Planning Commission to make recommendation,
on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus.

The Supervisors unanimously approved the Excel Tool & Mold Stormwater Agreement
on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus.

SECRETARY/TREASURER’S REPORT:

The Audits for 2018 Street Light Assessment Collection, have been reviewed and found
to be accurate. Mrs. Barnes reported Cindy L. Pacansky was warranted to collect
$58,016.81 in 2018 Street Light Collection and has collected $55,271.71 with an
uncollected amount of $2,745.10. The Supervisors unanimously approved to exonerate
Cindy L. Pacansky from 2018 Street Light Collection and the uncollected amount to be
turned over to the Quinn Law Firm for collection, on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded
by Mr. Kraus

SUPERVISORS’ REPORT:
Mr. Kraus reported the Tanager Drive project is going really good.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 P.M. on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr.
Kraus. Unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Barnes
Secretary-Treasurer



